
 
ôMaximum Effort for  

Maximum Achievementõ 

Friday 4th November 2022 

Diary Dates for Next Week 
School Dinners - New Menu - Week 2  

Tuesday 8th November 

¶ Flu immunisations for children  
Wednesday 9th November 

¶ Year 4 óOpen Doorô event - 2.15pm - 3.00pm 

Driveways 
We have received complaints from residents who live in 
Springfield Road whose driveways are being used to turn 
around. Please can I ask you not to do this. On a similar 
note, please can I request that parents donôt reverse out of 
our school driveway, as, given the number of pedestrians in 

Norsey View Drive, it is a dangerous practice. 
Please can I also ask you not to park - or stop - on yellow 

lines as this also puts lives at risk.  
I am sorry to sound dramatic but I do wonder how many 
near-misses we will have before we do have an accident. 

Year 4 óOpen Doorô Afternoon 
If you have a child in Year 4, you are very warmly invited to 

join them in their classroom on Wednesday 9th  
November from 2.15pm - 3.00pm. You will have a chance to 
experience life inside a Year 4 classroom and get a flavour 
of some of their recent activities - you may even have the             
opportunity to join in! As this is an informal, experiential           
afternoon, childrenôs books wonôt ordinarily be available but 
there will be lots of work on the display boards for you to  
enjoy. Please could we ask that you donôt bring pre-school 
children along as the classrooms will be very full and also 

that only one adult per child attends.  
Please could you come in via the front entrance and sign in 

when you are in your childôs classroom.  

I hope you had a lovely half-term break and enjoyed a 
slightly slower pace of life!  

On Monday, the teachers from our school went over to the 
infant school for a joint training session which focused on 
effective teaching and learning. Once again, it was great 
for both schools to work together so closely and itôs lovely 
that this has now become a more natural part of school life  

as it makes complete sense to work together! 
Weôve had another fun-filled week, with a non-uniform day 
to add to the excitement! Thank you for supporting todayôs 
House Colours event and bringing in lots of items for our 
various tombolas! Donôt forget to bring items in for the 
Year Group colour competition - this is hugely                 

competitive as a non-uniform day, during the last week of 
term, is up for grabs! 

Christmas Bazaar - Year Group Competition 
After half-term, we will be accepting donations for the Year 

Group stalls from Monday: 
Year 3 ï Red 
   Year 4 ï Green 
   Year 5 ï Silver 
 Year 6 ï Gold 

Children are asked to bring in an item or items in the above 
colours for their year group tombola. These can be 
Christmas decorations, gifts, toiletries, pens, notepads,  
picture frames, food, jewellery, sweets etc. The Year Group 
that raises the most money on the day will earn themselves 
a non-uniform day on Monday 12th December so please 
support the stalls by donating gifts and also by visiting them 

during the bazaar too. 

Hair Cuts and  
Hair Bands 

Please can we remind you that hair cuts should be no 
shorter than a Number 2 - weôve spotted quite a few            

children with rather short hair this week!  
On a similar note, please can hair bands be a little smaller 
and more discreet  as they seem to be getting brighter and 

bigger by the day! Thank you. 

Relationships and Sex Education (RSE)  
Consultation Evening  

Thank you very much to everyone who was able to attend 
the evening. I hope that it helped you to gain a better              
understanding of the schoolôs approach to teaching RSE. 
The draft policy will be discussed, and hopefully ratified, at 
our next Trust Board meeting in early December. Thank you 
to Mr Graves and Miss Roe for leading the consultation and 

to Miss Carroll for assisting with the evening. 

School Choirs - Christmas Bazaar - 19th November 
The children in our two school choirs will be singing during 
our Christmas Bazaar. Our Year 5/6 choir will perform at 
1.15pm and the Year 3/4 choir will perform at 2.15pm. 
Please meet in the main hall 5 minutes before the  

scheduled performance time.  
There is no need to wear school uniform but please wear a 

Christmas hat if you have one! 

#helloyellow day 
Thank you for supporting 
#helloyellow day - it was 
great to see such an array of 
yellow and we managed to 
raise Ã332 for Young Minds 
which is amazing. Thank you 

for your generosity.  

Building Projects 
During half-term, we had roller-blinds fitted in all the              

classrooms at the front of the school - they look amazing 
and hopefully they will be more hard-wearing than the          
vertical blinds they have replaced. We also had structural 
repairs undertaken to the floors in some of the upstairs 
classrooms, as well as new carpets being laid.  

Letôs hope the children can avoid treading in pastels during 
their art lessons! Outside, we had some repairs done to the 
tarmac around the top of the playground and also some 
paving slabs replaced. It was definitely a busy few days! 
Thank you, to Mr Lucas, for overseeing the work. 
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ôWell Doneõ to all the children who were 
awarded MERIT certificates this week.  

 Noah Cannon  Harry Tungate  
 Sophia Keys  Nellie Amos  
 Oliver Townsend  Miller Rutledge  
 Henry Boswell  Zak Smith  
 Megan Lee  Eloise Mills  
 Thomas McIlquham Ben Pentecost  
 Tom Carter  Oliver Fryd  
 Dylan Smith   James Bilton   
 Anna Weddell  Alannah Cronin  
 Alfie Healy  Sam Clements  
 Maisie Pamenter  George Cohen                
 Kimberley Braithwaite  

Dodgeball News  
On Thursday afternoon, our Year 5/6 Dodgeball teams took 
part in an extremely competitive series of matches in the 
Billericay Family Dodgeball Final, held at Mayflower 

School. The teams competed against a range of schools 
from the local area and played amazingly well in all of their 
matches. Our B Team secured 4th place overall and our A 
Team secured 1st place so have therefore qualified into the 
next round of the tournament ï well done Buttsbury A and 
B Team! Thank you to Mr Nation for coaching our                  

Dodgeball teams and providing them with lots of support 
both in training and during the tournament and also to Miss 

Roe and Mrs Mellor for accompanying the teams. 

This weekõs ôWriters of the Weekõ  are:  
Joseph Borg    Amy Viard    Isabel Challand  
Felix Plummer   Tilly Lashmar   Zac Berry  

Elliana Wilkins   Caitlyn Rae  
Well done to our writing super stars!  

This weekõs attendance figure is: 97.2%!   

This yearõs provisional attendance target is 97.2%. 
A special ôWell Doneõ to Classes 3P, 4M and 5C who all had 100% attendance this week! Congratulations!  

This weekõs ôMathematicians of the Weekõ  are:  

Mahi Dalal    Lauren Crook   Molly Sutton  
Peter Fallouh Abigail Huggett Lewis Adlum  
Jamie Rocks  Chloe Wang Gao   Zak Sarfraz  
Well done to our magical mathematicians!  

This weekõs ôReaders of the Weekõ  are:  

Dexter Broom   Isla Craswell    Kushal Patel  
Jasmine Faris   Alya Brewer  Edie McLellan  

Georgina Mason  Taylor Hayes  
Well done to our enthusiastic readers!  

Top Table 
This week, the children 

chosen by the Midday Assistants 
to sit at the óTop Tableô were: 

Lilani Luthra 
Sophia Anderson 
Betsy Burcombe 
Isabella Hadassi 
Fred Cronjaeger 

This weekôs winning house: 

Jaguars  

Afternoon Tea 
It was great to re-open Hotel Buttsbury once more, following 

our half-term break.  
As we are well into the term now, the range of work is                   
getting more and more diverse and the children are                      
becoming ever-more confident when asking each other 
questions about chosen work. Itôs a great event all round! 

Halloween 
It was lovely to have so many 
visitors on Halloween and see the 
amazing costumes and outfits. It 
was a good job I had so many 
sweets to hand out! Thank you for 
including me on your trick and 

treat route! 



 

Rainbow Awards 
   

Congratulations to this weekôs VIOLET award winners: 
 

Olivia Storey  Bobby Taylor   Oscar Turner Daisy Mumford 
William Rebel Bradley Broomfield Jackson Tappin Albert Stevenson, 
Orest Savchuk   

Well done to this weekôs INDIGO award recipients: 
 

Noah Cannon  Emily O'Keefe Freddie Beckwith  Edie Buick  
Ava  Catchpole  Ryan Challand  Isla Craswell  Jamie Holmes  
Callum Horton  Sienna Kareer  Moraya Kemp  Emily Legon  
David McConnell  Johnny McQueen  Isabelle Neathercoat  Louie Parnell  
Amber Sargant  William Stafford  Abigail Walker  Jasper Wood   
Arun Sawhney Amelia Gabriel-West Grace Ivimy Gethin Arentsen 
Elliot Bacchus Thomas Chandra Erin Collins Thomas Bennett  
Zach Chambers Megan Forder Jessica Chinnery Felicity Ginn 
Sofia Gross Georgie Harding Elsie Ive James Rowley 
Hannah Sijo Thomas Smith Theo Vinicombe Theo Whitby 
George White Chanelle Asubiaro  Lucas Armsden  Ted Gort  
Isla Keniry   Patrick Dillon Jennifer McSharry Lilani Luthra 
Sofia Holdgate-Lopez Mariah Hands Leif Emanuel-Francis Jax Evans 
Ben Ferris Sophia Goldberg Leo Hughes Joe Jackson 
Evelina Kiafa Max Barford Henry Fuller Grayson Kemp 
George Morgan Rhian Powell  Will Williams  Teddy Youngs  
Lenny Drury  Jamie Nethercoat Erin Bateman  Poppy Briggs 
George Brooks  Henry Buckle  Henry Chandra  Thomas Christie 
Christiana Christofi Talia De Gray Birch  Louis Domien  Layla Foley  
Emily Gaci  Phoenix Gough  Arnav Gupta  Shi Wen He, 
James Ivimy Daisy Hughes  Isla Kittridge  James Knowler 
Zachary Mackenzie  Camden Mares-O'Connor Samuel McFeely  Jessica Nash  
Jessica Payton  Theo Pearson  Indiana-Skye Quarmby Lavanya Soni 
Ethan Tyler Isabelle Warden  Myla Hands Georgie Hodges 
Charlie Jennings  Fraser Louden  Thomas Wright  

Out of School Success 
Congratulations to Daniel Henry (5R) who 
has signed for Leyton Orient FC Academy 

to be their U10 goalkeeper! 

50 Things To Do Before Leaving Primary School 
A very special óWell Doneô to Leo Showell who 

has completed 30 things at home! 

Pen Licences 
Well done to Sophia Buffoni, Samuel Watson, 
Hetty Fearne, Amelia Walton, Thomas Chandra, 

Vince Drury and Alex Trainer. 
who all received their Pen Licences this week. 

Panthers House Assembly 
On Wednesday, it was the turn of the Panthers House Captains to 
present an assembly to the school based on Mutual Respect.  
Sophie Bickerstaff and Abhir Kandagiri produced an assembly  
explaining what Mutual Respect is in the context of British Values. 
There was lots of participation from other members of Panthers, 
reminding us how we can all show mutual respect to one another. 

Well done to Sophie and Abhir and thank you to Mr  
Redmill for helping with the planning. 

Inter-House Cross Country 
This morning, each year group competed in our annual 

inter-house cross country competition. Year 3                           
completed 2 laps of the field, Years 4 & 5 completed 3 
laps and Year 6 completed 4 laps. The children were 
extremely competitive and all tried their very best. 
The winners of the inter-house competition are as  

follows: 
Year 3: Lions 
Year 4: Leopards 
Year 5: Leopards 
Year 6: Jaguars 
Overall: Leopards 

Many thanks go to all the teachers and teaching                   
assistants who helped the event run smoothly and well 

done to all our runners! 




